
 

DIARY FOR JANUARY 2025: 
 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION ON      
PARISH EVENTS, PLEASE ALSO VISIT 
OUR PARISH WEBSITE AT: 
www.middevonparish.co.uk/coldridge 
AND OUR “WHAT’S ON IN COLDRIDGE, 
DEVON (WOICD)” FACEBOOK PAGE AT: 
www.facebook.com/groups/coldridge 
 

 

Tuesday, 31st DECEMBER 2024 
From 9.00pm: NEW YEAR’S EVE Celebration at 
The Coldridge Arms 
 

Friday, 3rd 
7.00 for 7.30pm: HALL        SOCIAL/FILM NIGHT:                       
Film: “ A Thriller/Mystery Story” Cert 15, 2023 
 

Monday, 6th 

2.30-4.30pm: CHURCH:               CHURCH CAFÉ 
 

Wednesday, 8th 
2.00pm: HALL:                  COLDRIDGE QUILTERS 
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE: CHRISTMAS/NEW YEAR 
MEAL 
 

Friday, 10th 
7.00pm: HALL:                THE COLDRIDGE ARMS 
 

Sunday, 12th 
10.30am: CHURCH:              MORNING PRAYER 
 

Monday, 13th 
7.30pm: HALL:  GARDENING CLUB AGM & QUIZ 
 

Wednesday, 15th 
2.30pm: HALL                        SUNSHINE SINGING 
7.30pm: HALL:            SOCIAL GROUP MEETING 
 

Thursday, 16th  
7.30pm: HALL:         PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
 

Friday, 17th 
7.00pm: HALL:                   ADULT TABLE TENNIS 
 

Sunday, 19th 
10.30am: CHURCH:             HOLY COMMUNION     

Thursday, 23 rd 
10.30am –3.30pm: HALL        COLDRIDGE CAFÉ 
 

Friday, 24th 
7.00pm: HALL:                                   CRIB CLUB 

Saturday, 25th 
7.00pm: HALL:          BINGO NIGHT (details tbc)  
 

Sunday, 26th 
4.00pm: CHURCH  MULLED WINE & MELODIES 
 

Thursday, 30th 
From 7pm: HALL:              ADULT TABLE TENNIS 
 

Saturday, 1st FEBRUARY 
HALL: SIX NATIONS RUGBY 2025, Round 1, Live 
SCreen: (details tbc) 
 

PLEASE NOTE: There will be no Edward V Tours 
in January. The first Tour of 2025 will be on 
Thursday, 27th February. 
 

NEWS FROM ST MATTHEW’S CHURCH: 
WORSHIP & SERVICES: 
Following a very busy month in December, which 
saw the church in use for worship and 
community activities every week, January sees a 
brief return to our normal service pattern on the 
12th and the 19th.  However, the PCC and our 
Worship Group are delighted to bring you 
another of our popular ‘themed’ services. This 
takes the form of “MULLED WINE AND 
MELODIES” and which takes place in the church 
on Sunday, 26th January at 4.00pm.  We hope 
that you will come along, take part and have an 
enjoyable time together, just as happened at the 
Family Nativity before Christmas, a service and 
social gathering that was an enormous success.  
Please put the 24th May into your diaries now. 
This will see the Re-Dedication of the Edward V 
stained-glass window, followed by historical 
talks by John Dike and others. In the afternoon, 
we will be welcoming Philippa Langley to speak 
to us and, possibly to sign copies of her new 
book about the Missing Princes Project. There 
will be Medieval re-enactors, Medieval 
background music and, being Coldridge, of 
course there will be all sorts of refreshments and 
the Coldridge Arms will be open! It will be fun 
and it will be fascinating. It also promises to be 
well attended, with VIPs and enthusiasts coming 
from all over.                                   JWS 

 
CHURCH CAFÉ: MONDAY, 6th JANUARY at 
2.30pm in the church: 

We extend a 
very warm 
welcome to you 
all to ‘pop in’ 
and enjoy a 
‘Cuppa, Cake and 
Conversation’. 
Please treat it 
like any other 

Cafe...it’s very informal, it’s fun, it’s free and 
you can just come and go as you please, or stay 
for the whole thing if you prefer. 
John Smith & Andrew Green (Churchwardens) 

 
GARDENING CLUB: 
A delicious Christmas lunch was had at the 
Devonshire Dumpling earlier this month when 
we had a record turn out of 26 members. 
Convivial chat and card swapping made way for 
some enthusiastic festive tunes, and ended with 
thanks to the staff at the Dumpling and a toast 
to absent friends. The Committee hopes you 
enjoyed the lunch and we look forward to seeing 
you all again in the New Year… 
...at 7.30pm on Monday 13th Jan in the Village 
Hall for the Gardening Club AGM!  Members are 
invited to attend to review the past year, preview 
the one upcoming and enjoy a fun quiz with a 
few drinkies and nibbles to ease our way into 
2025. If you would like to propose yourself to be 
on the Committee, the AGM is your opportunity. 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me, Nick or 
Teresa if you want any information.  
Everyone is welcome to join Coldridge 
Gardening Club - a family membership is only 
£15 for the year. Keep an eye out for news of 
upcoming events on all the usual village 
channels and our own website 
www.coldridgegardening.uk. 
With love and best wishes to you all during this 
festive season. 
Tracy, Teresa and Nick. 
Gardening Club Committee 
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VILLAGE HALL ‘REGULARS’: 
TAI CHI: CLASSES RUN FROM 
4.00pm, EVERY MONDAY 
 

ART GROUP: EVERY TUESDAY, 
FROM 10.30am 
 

PILATES:  EVERY TUESDAY, FROM 
APPROX 6.00PM 
TODDLER GROUP: ALTERNATE 
FRIDAYS: From 9.45am during 
Term Time 

 

 

COLDRIDGE CAR POOL 
 

Affordable Transport to our 

local Doctors, Pharmacies, 

Dentists, Opticians and 

Hospitals: 
 

Our Tariff (for return trips) is as 

follows: 

Bow:   £4.00 

North Tawton:  £4.00 

Winkleigh:   £3.50 

Chulmleigh:  £6.00 

Crediton:  £7.00 

Okehampton:  £10.00 

Exeter:           £15.00 

Barnstaple:  £17.00 
 

 
To book a trip or to join the team (we are 
always looking to recruit new volunteer 
drivers), please contact: 

John Smith on 01363 83436 or 

email: biggles1047@gmail.com 

 
 

 

http://www.coldridgegardening.uk/


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

    Abigail’s  
Beauty Retreat 

 

Beauty ♥ Massage ♥ Holistic 
 

07565 768386 
 

I’m Abi, a fully qualified beauty 
therapist. I offer a wide range of 

treatments with a friendly professional 
service. 

abigailsbeautyretreat@gmail.com 
www.abigailsbeautyretreat.co.uk 

 

Church Rd, Lapford, EX17 6PZ 

 

 
 

 

Garden Maintenance, 

Landscaping & Fencing, Tree 

Surgery  

& Seasoned Logs: 
 

CALLUM J BARBER 
 

07557129961 

cj.barber99@outlook.com 

Please contact for free 

quote/assessment 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
                          

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PHYSIOTHERAPY IN 
COLDRIDGE:  
AVAILABLE NOW! 
 

 

If you’ve been on the Waiting list for 
physiotherapy for too long, for painful Aches 

and Pains, please wait no longer! 

Why not go Private and Local? 
 

I am a Physiotherapist with 35 years’ 

experience, working from my local 

private studio. 
 

Musculoskeletal Treatments 

Rehabilitation after Orthopaedic Surgery 

Lymphatic Drainage 

Bowen Therapy 

Reiki 
 

HOME VISTS UNDERTAKEN 
 

Call or Text Freddie on  

07591 171536 or 

Email: freddy.vonrabenau@gmail.com 

 

 

EDITOR’S FOOTNOTE: 
 

This issue was, perforce, put together in a bit of a hurry. I 
literally had just one morning in which to do it!  It’s not actually 
‘thrown together’, but it is less than I would usually demand of 
myself. So, if the layout is a little less than tidy and properly 
balanced on this occasion, I apologise for any confusion or lack 
of clarity.  Likewise, I’m sorry if I have omitted anything crucial. 
However, I will be pushing out ‘Supplementaries’ as we go 
along, and as dates and details are finalised and passed to me 
for publication during January. 
Please also watch the Coldridge Website and the WOICD 
Facebook page. 
Finally, may I wish you all a very Happy and Prosperous 2025! 
 

John W Smith (Editor)                                                   Continues… 

 

RBL POPPY APPEAL, 2024 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to the 
2024 Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal.  The 
final total collected for Lapford, Coldridge and 
Nymet Rowland amounted to £1,831.00 
Thank you all for your continued support. 
Caroline Noon                                       
Poppy Appeal Organiser 

 

 

mailto:freddy.vonrabenau@gmail.com


 
…AND FINALLY (I THINK!): 
A little forward notice from our neighbours 
over in Lapford.  This Quiz Evening actually 
doesn’t clash with any Coldridge events, as 
far as I can see. This is quite an 
achievement! 
They are raising money for their VE-DAY 
ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS: 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

*MISSING ADVERT* 
 

INSPIRED TO CHANGE 
HYPNOTHERAPY 

 
Owing to technical issues, I’m afraid 
we are unable to reproduce Emma’s 

usual advert in full this month. Please 
continue to support her professional 

service. 
 

For a Free initial consultation, 
Please contact Emma on 

07894 555075 
Email: emma@inspiredtochange.biz  

 

 


